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OPPOSITION TO H1614

Dear esteemed members of the Environment and Natural Resources Committee:

It was with great concern that I learned about H1614, the "Inherently
Dangerous Animals" bill, which is currently in your committee. Of
particular worry is the banning of wolf hybrids. Common theory was
that all domestic dog breeds were developed from a proto-wolf
ancestor. Now with the advent of the Canine Genome Project it is a
fact proven by DNA that all domestic dog breeds were developed from
canis familaris lupis, a sub-species of the gray wolf. As such, wolf
hybrid bans and restrictions do, in fact, encompass all domestic
breeds of dogs based upon DNA evidence. So H1614 could indeed be
interpreted as banning or restricting all domesticated dogs.

And for all that those pushing for total bans on exotics like to make
of the danger factor supposedly associated with these animals, there
are fewer incidences of deaths from tigers, snakes, lizards, etc.,
than deaths from lightning strikes in a year meaning that there is no
rational basis for banning people from owning these animals.
Bans/restrictions on exotic animals, which are starting to crop up in
cities and states around the country, are animal-rights driven and
serve only to accomplish the animal rights agenda, if only by stepping
stones, of a total prohibition of domestic animal ownership.

Additionally, adding restrictions for owners of exotics who owned
their pets prior to the bill's passage is not true "grandfathering" as
H1614 defines grandfathering. True grandfathering would mean
individuals who owned these pets prior to the bill being passed would
be exempt from any new provisions pertaining to their pets. The
provisions referred to as "grandfathering" within H1614 are actually
ex post facto violations.

Because of these concerns I must ask that you not vote H1614 out of
the Environment and Natural Resources Committee. Thank you for your
time and consideration.

Respectfully,

Elizabeth Pensgard, Executive Secretary
Responsible Dog Owners of the Western States
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